
 

Date: 16th October 2024 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Outcome of our consultation regarding return to 3pm finish time from October 2024 (Autumn 

Term 2) 

Further to my recent letter dated 8th October 2024, I am writing to confirm that the consultation has 

now closed.  

Thank you for your responses; we received 20 in total.  

The outcome is that from Monday 28th October lunch time will reduce from 40minutes to 

30minutes for all students and the school day will end at 3pm. School buses will leave at 3:10pm. 

Responses received raised the following:- 

Can all students have lunch in 30 minutes? 

We have closely monitored the situation since the start of this academic year and are confident that all 

students can get through comfortably in 30minutes. The catering staff have worked hard to ensure they 

serve students quickly and efficiently and the changes made to the configuration in the dining hall has 

created more space. 

Will extra curricular clubs still take place? 

While we recognise there is 10 minutes less time at lunch, we will continue to offer as many clubs as we 

can. After school clubs will not be impacted,  

To confirm, from Monday 28th October 2024, the new timings of our school day will be as follows: 

Years 7 & 10 Years 8, 9, 11 and Sixth Form 

8.45-9.30am Lesson 1 (45 minutes) 8.45-9.30am Lesson 1 (45 minutes) 

9.30-10.25am Lesson 2 (55 minutes) 9.30-10.25am Lesson 2 (55 minutes) 

10.25-11.20am Lesson 3 (55 minutes) 10.25-10.45am Break (20 minutes) 

11.20-11.40am Break (20 minutes) 10.45-11.40am Lesson 3 (55 minutes) 

11.40-12.40pm Lesson 4 (60 minutes) 11.40-12.40pm Lesson 4 (60 minutes) 

12.40-1.10 pm Lunch (30 minutes) 12.40-1.10pm Lunch (30 minutes) 

1.10-2.05pm Lesson 5 (55 minutes) 1.10-2.05pm Lesson 5 (55 minutes) 

2.05-3pm Lesson 6 (55 minutes) 2.05-3pm Lesson 6 (55 minutes) 



 

We will continue to closely monitor and review this and, if necessary, make further changes where we 

need to. If you do have any questions or queries, please contact us via admin@clcc.college or using the 

contact page on our website. 

As always, I thank you for your continued support. 

Yours sincerely, 

Mrs C. Aitcheson 

Headteacher 
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